Motion to East Lothian Council 22 October 2013

Closure of the Scottish Fire Service College in Gullane

East Lothian Council expresses its disappointment at the decision of the Scottish Fire and Rescue Board to close the Fire Service College in Gullane without consultation with the Council and with no regard for the economic effects this will have for the village and the surrounding area.

Council agrees:

To write to the Fire and Rescue Board and demand that they reconsider this decision to close a facility which has been recognized both in Scotland and worldwide as a centre of excellence in fire service training for the last 30 years.

Proposed

Jim Goodfellow

Seconded Tim Day

10/10/13

EAST LOTHIAN COUNCIL SUPPORT SERVICES

1 0 OCT 2013

RECEIVED